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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline    

Enthusiasm) in their learning. CALENDAR  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Month of July 

Friday 26th July 

- Responsible Pet Ownership 
Free Incursion 

- Whole School Assembly 

2.30 pm in the gym 

Monday 29th July 

Lightning Prem 

Tues 30th —Thurs 1st Aug 

Student Progress Discussions 

Wednesday 31st July 

Drama Performance Free          
Incursion—Alpha Shows 

Month of August 

Friday 2nd August 

Hoop Time Payment Due 

Monday 5th August 

- Middles Camp Payment Due 

- Book Club Orders Due 

Wednesday 7th August 

- Seniors Camp Payment Due 

- Hoop time 
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PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

Quote of the Week 

‘We can all learn something new each day’ 

 
 
Yesterday I had the honor of attending an early morning 
meeting with local primary, secondary, special and 
independent school Principals, where we had the 
opportunity to discuss broad educational issues with State 
member for Cranbourne Pauline Richards MP. Pauline will 
be visiting our school next week to discuss issues that 
impact the teaching and learning at Cranbourne Primary 
school.  

 
WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our school. 
The Parent Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of 
Education and Training that is conducted amongst a sample of randomly 
selected parents. It is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of 
parents’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour and student 
engagement. Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct 
future school planning and improvement strategies.  Approximately 30 per 
cent of parents will be invited to participate in this year’s survey. All responses 
to the survey are anonymous. This year the Parent Opinion Survey will be 
conducted over the next two weeks. 
The survey will be conducted online, only takes 10-15 minutes to complete, 
and can be accessed at any convenient time within the fieldwork period on 
desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be 
available in a range of languages other than English. These include: Arabic, 
Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (hakha), Hindi, Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi 
and Greek. 
If you are invited to participate in the survey and do not have access to a 
computer at home, you will be given the opportunity to access technology to 
complete the survey at school after you have attended your child’s student 
progress discussion.  
Dates and times for discussions will be issued to families this week.  

Cheryl Van Deursen  - Principal  

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


From the Office    

Just a reminder to all      
families that we have       

several payments due over 
the next few weeks.  

If you are going to make a 
payment online can you 
please note this on the     

permission form when you 
return it to school.  

Payments Due: 

- Hoop Time 2nd August 

- Middles Camp due 5th August 

- Seniors Camp due 7th August  

- Legoland due 30th August 

Late Payments cannot be      
accepted. 

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Bonnie U 

FB Michael J 

FC Casey N 

 

JA Rasa H 

JB Cash D 

JC Seerat K 

JD Toni-Lorette  

JE Aiden 

 

MA Lilli G 

MB Mario 

MC Rehmeet 

MD Fayth F 

 

SA Ryan 

SB Fariba 

SC Erfan 

SD Isaac 

ICT JE Isabelle M 

 SA Sahasra T 

 MC Nathan R 

 FA Son V 

Ms Whittle SD Sang Te 

Mrs Bloomfield JD Zoe A 

Mr Clydesdale FB Michael J 

Mrs Fernand - - 

Principal  SA Mia 

 

 

HAPPY     
BIRTHDAY TO 

OUR JULY 

BABIES! 
 

 
Portia K 

Michael C 
Tyren J 

Jermaine K 
Reubann S 

Kobii O 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

 

Please  note that Assembly will now be held every second (2nd) 
week in the Gym. 

The first Assembly for this term will be held this  

Friday 26th July, at 2.30 pm. 

5TH AUGUST, 2019 



NAIDOC Week celebrations are held across Australia each July to celebrate the history, culture and 

achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Straight Islander peoples. NAIDOC is celebrated not only in  

Indigenous communities, but by Australians from all walks of life.  

NAIDOC originally stood for National Aborigines and Islanders Day Observance Committee. 

 

NAIDOC week in 2019 has focused on Voice. Treaty. Truth.  Below you can see photos of students from our 

school participating in a range of activities. 



 

 

Lids 4 Kids has teamed up with the e—Nable community to provide bespoke aids for 
children. Using 3D printers and recyclable bottle lids, 3D printed hands and arms  will 
be made for those children in need of an upper limb assistive device.   

We are seeking support from our school community to contribute to this great  
foundation. If you have any plastic lids from your milk, water, juice or soft drink bottles 
please donate by placing them in our box which will be placed in the hallway (facing 
our decking area).  

Please ensure you take the time to wash your lids before donating. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

THURSDAY 

IS  

SCHOOL 

BANKING 

DAY 



 



From the Office    
 

 Payments and notices are to be given to class teacher first thing in 

the   morning.  All payments are then sent to the office together. 

 Only EFTPOS payments will be taken at the office. 

 Students who are late to school are to be signed in by parents. 

 If your child is late and not signed in by a parent or is absent with-

out notification, you will receive a text message to advise you. You 

can reply to our text message with reason for absence. 

 Late payments for excursions, camps, incursions will not be ac-

cepted under any circumstances.  

 School Banking Day is Thursday—bank books are to be given to 

the teacher first thing Thursday morning. 

 Students must be in school uniform with appropriate footwear. 

 If your child bumps their head at school, we will send a courtesy 

text message.  You do not have to respond to this message it is 

just so you are aware.  We will ring you if there is a significant in-

jury and you are required to pick your child up. 

 School finishes at 3:15 pm, please ensure you have organised al-

ternate arrangements if you cannot pick up your children up at 

3:15 pm.  After School Care information is in Newsletter. 

 Front door of school is only to be used if you have business at the 

Office. 


